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	PRESS RELEASE


Buying jewels via the internet is risky
(Ústí nad Labem, December 12, 2012) You can save money when shopping in a good e-shop, but you can lose more in the opposite case, i.e. when you choose an unfair vendor who uses the virtual environment and distance selling to sell poor quality goods to trusting consumers. In such case, the consumer’s right to withdraw from the contract in the period of 14 days may not be effectively used as the vendor fails to refund the money within 30 days from the conclusion of the contract. The vendor stops communicating and ignores the founded consumer’s claims. 
This was the case of a consumer who got attracted by an offer of an e-shop selling a jewel in shape of a flower. According to the vendor’s information, the jewel should be covered with white 18-karat gold and decorated with Swarovski elements. After the consumer opened the ordered jewel, she was dissatisfied with its appearance which did not correspond with the picture shown in the e-shop; it was curved, spotted by glue and the bill of purchase was missing in the package. She repeatedly asked the seller to send the receipt but there was no reaction to her requests. Therefore the consumer turned to the inspectorate of the Czech Trade Inspection Authority appropriate to the vendor’s seat. 
Within the inspection, the inspectors ordered the same jewel in the e-shop and had it assessed by the Assay Office in Jablonec nad Labem. The results of the expertise were clear: the jewel is made from nickel a copper and covered only with silver and no gold. The stones are made of leaded glass, but the CTIA did not manage to find out whether they originate at Swarovski. Therefore the trader was summoned to provide the acquire documents relating to the product. 

The so far investigation has proven that the seller used unfair commercial practices when providing untrue information about the jewel’s gilt. Besides this finding, the jewel was not marked with the obligatory information about the manufacturer, importer or supplier; it was packed only in a transparent bag. The bill of purchase was also missing within the purchase of control despite it was required in an e-mail before the parcel was sent. 
After all the documents are checked, administrative proceedings will be launched with the operator of the respective e-shop and fine will be imposed. In this respective case, the consumer has the right to withdraw from the contract because the goods was in contradiction with the sale contract (the product failed to have the characteristics declared by the seller) and to require the money back. If she does not find the solution with the vendor, she can enforce her claim in court action. 
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